
 

 

19 September 2018 
 
Our Ref: S112830 
File No: 2018/492660 
 
The Director, Transport Assessments 
Department of Planning and Environment 
GPO Box 39 
Sydney 2001 
By email: Keith.Ng@planning.nsw.gov.au 
 
 
Dear Mr Ng 
 
WestConnex Stage 3 M4-M5 Link Modification 1 
 

Thank you for your letter of 11 September 2018 to the Chief Executive Officer 
inviting the City of Sydney (“the City”) to comment on the request for modification of the 
WestConnex Stage 3 M4-M5 Link project approval.  Ms Barone has asked me to 
respond on her behalf. 
 

The City has an interest in the relocation of the operational water treatment plant 
from Darley Road to the Campbell Road motorway operation complex at St 
Peters Interchange. 
 
In particular, the City seeks assurance that the Campbell Road drainage will not 
be compromised by the additional flow coming from the water treatment plant.  
We also request confirmation that the proposed relocation of the water treatment 
plant will not interfere with access into the proposed St Peters Interchange 
Recreational Area included in the New M5 Urban Design Landscape Plan. 
 
Finally, the WestConnex Stage 3 M4-M5 Link Concept Design of May 2017 
indicates the location of the cycle path within the vicinity of the proposed 
relocation site.  The City requests details about the location of the cycle path in 
light of the proposal to relocate the operational water treatment plant from Darley 
Road to the Campbell Road motorway operation complex.   
 
Should you wish to speak with a Council officer about the above, please contact 
Elise Webster, Manager Transport Major Projects, on 9288 5967 or at 
ewebster@cityofsydney.nsw.gov.au. 
 
 
Yours sincerely 
 

 
 
Kim Woodbury 
Chief Operating Officer  
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